MINUTES OF THE THIRTY-SEVENTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

OF THE OPERATIONAL RESEARCH SOCIETY OF NEW ZEALAND

Date: 
30 November 2001
Time:
5:50 pm
Place:
Riccarton House, 16 Kahu Road, Christchurch
Attending:

Chuda Basnet, Kevin Broad, Shane Dye, Matthias Ehrgott, Les Foulds (in the Chair), John George, Vicky Mabin, Andrew Mason, Alistair McNaughton, Phil Neame, Nicola Petty, Andy Philpott, Fritz Raffensperger, Brendan Ring, and Cameron Walker.

Apologies:


Tiru Arthanari, David Boland, John Buchanan, Jim Corner, Kerry Mayes, and John Paynter.

Minuted by:  Chuda Basnet

A.  Minutes of 2000 AGM: 

Les Foulds proposed that the minutes of the previous AGM (as sent out to all paid-up members) be accepted as true and correct.  Seconded: Shane Dye. Carried unanimously.

B.  Matters arising from the 2000 AGM:

None.

C.  President’s Report

The report was circulated at the meeting.  Les Foulds made a short presentation, highlighting membership growth from students, and proposed future conference venues.  He expressed appreciation over the distinction and contribution of the visiting scholars for this year.  He drew the attention to the two council meetings, the inaugural ORSNZ Hans Daellenbach Prize presented this year, and to the summer project award to World Vision.  He gave thanks to all the people associated with the Society. 

D.  Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s report and the Auditor’s report for the 2000-2001 financial year were sent out to all members with the notice of the AGM.  Kevin Broad pointed out that the 2000 annual conference did not make as much money as the 1999 conference, which resulted in a deficit. Even though the budget for 2001 -2002 showed deficits, he felt that these were one-off, and an increase in membership fee was not merited. He also felt that if the Society wanted to spend money for web-site or publicity, nothing was to be gained by deferring these expenses.

E.  Membership Fees

Andrew Mason proposed that all the subscription fees stay unchanged for the forthcoming year.  Seconded: Andy  Philpott. Carried unanimously.

F.  Honorary Auditor

The current auditor, Paul Rosse, was nominated for the next year by Andrew Mason, Seconded: John George.  Carried unanimously.

G.   Conference Venue

Andy Philpott proposed that the next annual conference be held at Auckland around late November / early December.  The specific dates are to be decided later.

H.  Election of Officers

The election of Society officers was chaired by John George.  The following nominations were received.

	Position
	Nominee
	Nominated by
	Seconded by

	President
	Les Foulds
	Andrew Mason
	Andy Philpott

	Vice President
	John Davies
	Vicky Mabin
	Les Foulds

	Treasurer
	Cameron Walker
	Andy Philpott
	Chuda Basnet

	Secretary
	Chuda Basnet
	Vicky Mabin
	Shane Dye

	Council Members
	Kevin Broad
	Vicky Mabin
	Andy Philpott

	
	John Buchanan
	Chuda Basnet
	Les Foulds

	
	Jim Corner
	Chuda Basnet
	Les Foulds

	
	Eric Deakins
	Les Foulds
	Chuda Basnet

	
	Stuart Dillon
	Les Foulds
	Chuda Basnet

	
	Shane Dye
	Andy Philpott
	John Raffensperger

	
	Matthias Ehrgott
	Andrew Mason
	Andy Philpott

	
	Graeme Everett
	Les Foulds
	Vicky Mabin

	Liason Officer
	Vicky Mabin
	Les Foulds
	John Raffensperger

	
	Andrew Mason
	Vicky Mabin
	Shane Dye

	
	Nicola Petty
	John Raffensperger
	Shane Dye

	Auckland Branch Chair
	Andy Philpott
	Andrew Mason
	Kevin Broad

	Wellington Branch Chair
	David Boland
	Vicky Mabin
	Chuda Basnet

	Christchurch Branch Chair
	John Raffensperger
	Shane Dye
	Nicola Petty


John George proposed that all nominees be elected to these positions.  Seconded: John Raffensperger. Carried unanimously.

I.  Other Business

1. Les Foulds Away.  Les Foulds informed the meeting that he may be away for the second half of 2002 and may make it difficult for him to function as the Society President.  Vicky Mabin suggested delegating tasks to the Vice-President.  John Raffensperger suggested that the problem could be alleviated by electronic communications. 

2. Thanks to David Boland.  Vicky Mabin proposed a vote of thanks to David Boland for his stewardship of the Wellington Branch.  Carried with acclamation.

3. Thanks to John Raffensperger. Les Foulds proposed a vote of thanks to John Raffensperger and his Committee for hosting ORSNZ Twenty Naught One. Carried with acclamation.

4. Thanks to Kevin Broad.  Les Foulds proposed a vote of thanks to Kevin Broad for his service as Society Treasurer in 2000-2001. Carried with acclamation.
5. Hosting APORS Meeting.  Vicky Mabin sounded out interest in hosting the APORS conference in 2007.  Andy Philpott felt that it did not do much for ORSNZ.  There was a general feeling that further information, including the financial implications for ORSNZ was needed before a decision could be made.  John George moved that the Council examines the opportunity of hosting APORS in 2007 and to bring a recommendation to the AGM. Les Foulds invited Vicky Mabin to investigate the matter.  Carried unanimously.
6. Thanks to outgoing ORSNZ Council.  John George proposed a vote of thanks to Les Foulds and other Council members.  Carried with acclamation.

7. The meeting closed at 7:00 PM.

